
BEFORE THE NEBRASKA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

        
In the Matter of the Commission, 
on it’s own motion, to seek 
comment on the establishment and 
implementation of “811” as a 
statewide three digit calling 
number reserved for access to 
the Nebraska One-Call 
Notification System.  
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)
)
)
)
)
)
)

Application No. C-3479/ 
                PI-107 
 
ORDER CLOSING DOCKET 
 
 
 
Entered: August 28, 2007 

 
 
BY THE COMMISSION: 
 

On December 19, 2006, the Nebraska Public Service 
Commission (Commission) issued its findings in the above-
captioned matter requiring carriers to implement 811 as the 
abbreviated dialing code into the appropriate number identified 
by the State One-Call Center (888-827-9309).  The Commission set 
April 13, 2007, as the deadline for implementing 811 routing to 
the 10 digit number provided by Diggers Hotline of Nebraska and 
requiring that all carriers cease any use of 811 for any 
function other than access to Diggers Hotline of Nebraska.  

As the implementation date has passed, the Commission is of 
the opinion and finds that the above-captioned docket should be 
closed. Any further issues associated with the utilization of 
811 will be handled on a case-by-case basis unless the need for 
further statewide investigation should become apparent. 

 
O R D E R 

 
IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED by the Nebraska Public Service Com-

mission that the above-captioned docket be, and it is hereby, 
closed. 

 
MADE AND ENTERED in Lincoln, Nebraska, on this 28th day of 

August, 2007. 
 
      NEBRASKA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
 
COMMISSIONERS CONCURRING: 
 
      Chairman 
 
      ATTEST: 
 
 
 
      Deputy Director 


